StJoseph

Twelfih and Walnut Streets, Box 316, Reading, PA 19603 (215) 378-2000

February 8, 1993

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Attn: Document Control Desk
washington, D.C. 20555

RE: WRC DAM Tigcenzs 37=-N2753-%7
Dear Sir:

This letter is written in response to the reguirements of NRC Bulletin 92~
02, "Safety Concerns Relating to End of Life of Aging Theratronics
Teletherapy Units."

The St. Joseph Hospital Cobalt-60 Teletherapy unit is a Theratronics
International Limited Theratron 780, SN 74. This unit is exempt from the
additional reporting requirements of this bulletin.

If you have any further guestions about this matter, please contact me.

Sincerely,
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Thomas E. Beeman
President and CEO

cc: NRC Region I
Karen E. Wagner, Radiation Safety Officer
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